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What is happening around our neighborhood……literally! 

You may have noticed all the construction outside of our neighborhood: 

1. Williams Farm (Green Level) other side of Hawthorne Woods 

2. White Oak Preserve Estates (Wimberly) 

3. Apex Fire Department (Wimberly) across from Water Treatment Facility 

4. The Parks Townhomes (Wimberly) 

5. Elm Street Builders (3 new homes on Castleberry) 

6. Gas Station with mini-mart and car wash (Green Level Church) 

7. Children’s Lighthouse Daycare (Green Level Church) 

 

More information can be found on an interactive map on Apex Township website  

(https://gisdata-apexnc.opendata.arcgis.com/) to view proposed, approved, and under construction projects.  

 

CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS!  

Please email us if you are interested. Refer to January’s newsletter for details. 

List of Committees: Social, Amenities (Pool & Clubhouse), Environmental, ARC, etc.) 

 

Q&A virtual meeting for Social and Amenities: 2/17 @8pm 

Video call link: https://meet.google.com/rhb-anvi-fou 

 

 

MONTHLY MEETS: We currently have Ladies Bunco Night, Book Club, and Men’s Poker Club (coming 

soon). Please email us if you are interested in joining so that we may introduce you to the organizer.  

 

CHINESE NEW YEAR CELEBRATION: SATURDAY 2/12 @11am (rain date: 2/13) 

Check-out the dragon that landed at the clubhouse! Wish each other “Gong-hay-fat-choy” (Happy New 

Year)  

 

BEAUTIFICATION PROJECT: Your garbage maybe my garbage! SUNDAY 2/27 @ 10am (rain date: 3/6) 

Calling all neighbors of all ages! BYO(Bag) event! Walk around at your pace and pick up any trash you see! 

Wave hello to your neighbors that you haven’t seen in forever!  

Need some sugar to get motivated? We’ll have donuts at the clubhouse parking lot @ 10am!  

 

Board of Directors for 2022: 

Sudheera Vemula - President 

Sarah Soh – Vice President 

Mike Morgret - Treasurer 

Scott Conway - Secretary 

Nicole Penke – Member at Large 

 

Leo is an 18-month-old Golden Retriever from Kentucky.  

He currently resides with Dad (Sushant) & Mom (Sushma) on 

Grand Highclere. Leo is very friendly and loves long walks on the 

leash.  

 
     Want your pet to be featured? Please email us. 

DID YOU KNOW? 

• Apex Township website includes many resources such as 

location and number of electrical car charging stations, 

classes at the community center, town events & much, 

much more! https://www.apexnc.org/ 

• Lot residential projects such as dock & path, fireplace, 

solar panels, exterior kitchens, etc. requires both LCB 

ARC submission and Apex Township permit process.  

Please do so if you have not!  

• Wake County Public Health has 5 drive-thru PCR testing 

locations by appointment only: 

https://www.wakegov.com/covid-19-information/no-

cost-covid-19-testing 

• Mulch volcanoes may be killing your trees: 

https://www.leaflimb.com/are-mulch-volcanoes-

threatening-the-trees-in-your-neighborhood/ 

• Garbage and Recycling are picked up on Thursdays and 

Yard waste is picked up on Fridays. If day falls on a 

holiday, then it will be next day.  

Report pick-up failures by calling Apex Utilities. 

IMPORTANT NUMBERS: 

• GRANDCHESTER MEADOWS (919) 757-1718 

• APEX UTILITIES (919) 362-8676 

• DOMINION ENERGY 1-877-776-2427 

• GARBAGE, RECYCLE & YARD WASTE (919) 362-8676 

SCHEDULE OF QUARTERLY HOA OPEN MEETINGS: 

MARCH 15, JUNE 14, SEPT 13, DEC 13 

 

SCHEDULE OF BOARD MEETINGS OPEN TO RESIDENTS: 

APRIL 14, JULY 14, OCT 13 

 

Meetings listed are open to all residents. 

(Virtual links to listed meetings will be sent via email.) 

 Link to previous meeting minutes:  

https://www.jotform.com/tables/212845659890167 

 

QUESTIONS & COMMENTS? Please email us:  

lakecastleberry-BOD@grandchestermeadows.com 

 

Do you have news or content to share? We’d love to hear all 

about it! We’ll be happy to include it in the next issue.  

                           

NABR APP DOWNLOAD OR WEBSITE REGISTRATION: 

 Soft Launch 2/1 

Check out what is on NABR! 

1. 2 options to access: app download or website login. 

2. Instructional video coming soon! 

 

Having technical difficulties with registration? Please email us. 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD MEMO & REMINDERS: 

- Stormwater Pond by Clubhouse to begin construction this month.  

- Please do not leave your trash bins in the streets after collection. 

- Time to put Frosty away. Don’t forget to remove all exterior holiday decorations. 

- Please pick up after your dog:     Spread the love in February, not dog poop! 


